SLMC 

Monthly General Membership Meeting 

Monday, May 19, 2008

The monthly meeting of the SLMC was called to order at 7:31 p.m. by President Silvas.   

He asked our Chaplain Nat Chavez to open the meeting with group prayer and then invited Reno Puente to lead members in reciting the pledge to the flag 

President Silvas then entertained a motion presented by Duffy Bowen and seconded by Larry Dryer to allow the nominating committee to begin the officer election voting process and   then close this voting process when we started the Old Business section during the meeting. The motion passed by all present. 

Next new members and guest present were welcomed and invited to come forward to be acknowledged. Guest Gene O’Brien was introduced as the father of past president Don O’Brien, and new member Robert Lopez was also recognized and welcomed by all those attending.    

President Silvas invited nineteen members celebrating their birthdays in May to come forward and receive a happy birthday song along with a gift of evening raffle tickets. Four of these members were present. The oldest birthday boy in the group was Freemon Sattelmeir, celebrating 85 years young.   

The cooking team was next presented to the membership for their applause for a delicious meeting meal. The “Young Guns” team headed by George Delgado and Oscar Uresti introduced Mario Medina, Eric Johnson, Gary Sepulveda, Larry Fuentes, Orlando Garcia, Richard Camero, and Art Garcia. 

Minutes of the Club’s previous meeting were then presented by Secretary, David Keller. Copies of these minutes were distributed prior to the meeting and posted on the Club’s home page for the member’s review. Hearing no corrections or additions President Silvas entertained a motion made by Paul Beaver, seconded by Bill Groff that they be accepted. The motion passed.   

Next the April financial report was delivered by Budget and Finance Officer, Larry Ridder. Copies of Greg Shean’s Treasurer’s report were provided to members attending prior to the meeting. Larry Ridder announced that year-to-date income was $1,568.66 over budget. Greg Shean added that we were still awaiting our Fiesta Finale booth income. These funds were expected to arrive in June. Lastly, he remarked that Bill Haile would be our head cook for the June meeting. There being no questions, a motion to accept this report was provided by Ben Olenick, seconded by Lou Davis, and passed by all.   

The Club’s correspondence received since the last meeting was presented by Secretary, David Keller. Printed copies had been distributed to members before the meeting. He reported that we had received seven additional letters seeking WGD support that would now be forwarded to our Special Projects Committee. President Silvas also shared with the membership two personal letters of appreciation recently received from high school students who had been awarded financial assistance from the club several years ago. He pointed out that hand written letters like these serve to remind us why we work so hard to help our community, and that they alone act as our reward.     

Due to the election activities the guest speaker for the evening had been rescheduled for the June meeting.

Before beginning new business President Silvas next accepted a motion from Larry Ridder, and a second by Steve Kelly to close the 2008 SLMC officer elections and to have the nominating committee collect and count these voter ballets. The motion was passed by all present.   

Old Business:

· Update 501c Entity - Chairman Don O’Brien had no additional information to report.

· Update 50th Anniversary of SLMC committee – Rico Silvas announced this committee would be made up of members: Ben Olenick, David Keller, Alfredo Avila, Carlos Portales, Matt Mora, Marvin Berg, Mike Perez, Russell Phillips and Everett Elstak. He hoped to meet with this group before the next membership meeting and elect a committee chairman. Lastly, he stated that our Club should plan on teaming up with the parish to celebrate our 50th anniversary in unison. 

· Update WGD Contract - Rico Silvas stated he have been researching several different venues with no real success. He will now move in the direction of set up a meeting with Father Frank at SPCC next month to negotiate and establish a contract for a minimum of two years with an optional third year.

· Fiesta Finale Beer Booth – Alfredo Avila, Lee Ingram, and John McCauley had no report. 

· Update Capital Campaign Status - Chairman Don O’Brien stated that a $15,000 check from the Club had been written last week from the 2007 WGD event. 

 New Business:  

· President Silvas announce his appointment of new member Wally Fields to the audit committee.
· President Silvas also announced a newly establish committee approved by the Executive Board to look at organizing supplemental fund raising events by SLMC for the parish in funding specific needs for the new gym, in conjunction with the Capital Campaign. Ben Olenick was asked to temporarily head this effort and he was looking for members to join, especially our younger members.    

Reports by appointed Officers: 

    Budget/Finance – Larry Ridder had no report. 

    Chaplain – Nat Chavez had no report.
    Family Center Officer – John McCauley had no report. 

    Inventory Control – Steve Kelly had no report.

    Membership – Eric Johnson had no report. 

    Parliamentarian – Steve Chumbley was not present and had no report. 

Reports by standing committees:
 Special Projects – Chairman Ralf Meneses was not present due to medical problems but committee member Ben Olenick announced that the deadline for support request from WGD distribution had now passed and the committee would begin its review of applicants. 

 Wild Game Dinner – RC Contreras announced that income had increased some $7,000 but expenses had also seen a similar rise. The net amount to be distributed from this year’s WGD event would be $41,495.  
Before continuing the meeting President Silvas recognized the nominating committee who had returned to the room and were prepared to announce the results of the evening’s officer elections. Chairman Terry Sparrow reported to the membership that 63 ballets had been received and the following four officers had been elected and would be inducted at the June meeting. 

President  - Matt Mora, Vice President – David Keller, Treasurer – Greg Shean, and Secretary  - Mike Perez.

President Silvas first thanked the nominating committee for their tireless efforts this year and he congratulated the new officers and took a moment to personally thank the membership for their support, encouragement, and involvement during his presidency the past two years. All those in attendance delivered a round of applause for the outgoing and the newly elected officers.  


    Entertainment – Mike Perez has no report. 

    Audit - Bobby Margo was not present and had no report. 

Christian Services – Alfredo Avila asked members to pray for the recovery of Ralf Meneses, Loren Brown, Bob Ptacek, and Bill Cummings. He also reported that Don Jungman was doing well, and that Sam Hayes was facing an operation.   

Telephone Calling – Marvin Berg announced the passing of Gloria Kjos, the wife of member Milo Kjos. Marvin sadly remarked that we again experienced a small membership turnout at her services and he encouraged members to be more responsive and respectful for these events.     

    Public Relations – Everett Elstak was not present and had no report. 
 Scholarships – Alex Flores proudly reported that six scholarships had been award to St. Luke graduates and their names would be announced next month. 

    Life Time – Terry Sparrow had no report. 

Comments or announcements for the good of the club 

· In honor of Fr. Jim’s 35th Anniversary of Ordination, President Silvas invited Father to the front of the room to receive a bottle of spirits from the club and a round of applause.  

Raffle prize drawings were held and the three lucky winners were Elizandro De Los Santos, John Martinez, and David Keller.      

A motion to adjourn meeting was received by Paul Beaver, seconded by Russell Phillips at 8:13 p.m. and approved by all. 

Our closing prayer was delivered by Chaplain Nat Chavez. 

Meal income collected = $256.     
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Richard “Rico” Silvas
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President  
SLMC Executive Meeting

May 12, 2008

Communications Received 

Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

1. Thank you letter from the family of deceased member John Kotzur.  

Correspondence – Support Request 

1. The Holy Spirit Sister’s Retirement Fund – WGD support request  

2. I Care San Antonio – WGD support request 

3. Caring Hands Across the Border – WGD support request

4. St. Luke Child Development Center – WGD support request 

5. St. Luke Youth Ministry – WGD support request 

6. St. Luke Catholic School – WGD support request 

7. Heritage Children – WGD support request 

8. Bexar County Detention Ministries – General Solicitation 

Correspondence Miscellaneous 

     1.
Leon Valley Flowers
Statement $59.95 – Kotzur Funeral

2. Frost Bank Credit Card Merchant monthly statement 

Additional Communications Received

Since Executive Meeting May 12, 2008

For May 19, 2008 General Meeting

Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

1. Thank your letter and update from Jacob Ryan Kelly – a recipient of St. Luke Scholarship 4 years ago and graduating senior from Antonian H. S. 

2. Graduation announcement and thank you update from Lana Renette Mallet (daughter of Ron Mallet, deceased) – a recipient of St. Luke Scholarship 4 years ago and graduating senior from Antonian H. S.  

Correspondence – Support Request  

1. St Luke’s Boy Scout Troop 405 – WGD support request 

2. Lifetime Recovery Chemical Dependency Treatment Center – WGD support request

3. Child Guidance Center – WGD support request

4. St. Luke’s Cub Scout Troop 405 – WGD support request

5. AIDS Arms – WGD support request   

Correspondence Miscellaneous

1. Cross Trail Outfitters Sportsman’s Journal 
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